HIGHLANDS PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, April 15th, 2009

Present: Gayle Logelin (President), Molly O’Callaghan (Vice President), Cynthia Ellacott (Treasurer), Janey Cameron (Principal), Angela Muele (Vice-Principal), Cheryl Ham (Teacher), Jodie Warren & Kim Kopchuk (SPC Representatives) & Erin Bird (Secretary) 

Regrets: Kathy Dickinson & Kathleen Reilly (Fundraising Co-Chairs) & Claire Freyvogel (DPAC Representative) & Robyn Crisanti (Communications Coordinator)

I. CALL TO ORDER: Gayle Logelin called the meeting to order at 7:30pm;
II. PRESIDENTS REPORT:

· Montroyal School PAC has an upcoming performance of Fiddler on the Roof on May 6th & 7th – for more information contact the school directly;

· Highlands Scholastic book fair will be held from June 1st to 4th;

· Our new playground will arrive on May 22nd at 4pm and there will be a parent participation install the weekend of May 23rd and 24th. Sixteen to twenty handy parents will be needed to assist with the install and volunteer sign-up sheets will be circulated shortly;
III. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: 

The full report is on the HPAC information board and includes the following highlights:

· SPC news – draft SPC plan is completed; thank you to parents, Jodie Warren, Kim Kopchuk and Claire Freyvogel for their valuable time in preparation and presentation of this year’s report;

· Thank you to Michele Moore for her valuable leadership on the acquisition of the new playground equipment;

· North Vancouver School District is anticipating one of its largest enrolment drops of approximately 430 students; other financial impacts include additional snow removal costs, heating and international student enrolment decreases causing significant budgetary restraints;

· Track & Field is in full swing with the Gr. 6 triathlon training coming up and special thanks in advance to Lori Nobes who is organizing our 4th year of Bike Week coming up the week of April 27th;

· Lockdown procedures both internal and external include student protection, door locking, lights, curtains, etc. – there will be several types of lockdown drills in the upcoming months to ensure the school is well prepared;

· New Kindergarten orientation will be held on Wednesday, May 20th from 6-7pm before the HPAC AGM Meeting;

· September staffing and planning will soon be underway – parents who wish the school to know of special educational considerations with respect to specific placement of their children should send their letters to Mrs. Cameron in May – more information will follow;

· Safe and Caring Schools Audit was successfully conducted in early April;

· New building is on track and a move date is anticipated for late summer with a new school opening in September;
IV. SCHOOL PLANNING COUNCIL REPORT :

Jodie Warren and  Kim Kopchuk presented the SPC report stating the SPC mandate, role and various reviews of data, such as FSA’s, various Satisfaction Surveys, TOPA testing, Safe & Caring Audit, parent feedback surveys and social  responsibility survey were tools of measurement;
The 2009/2010 School Plan Goals include:  

1. To improve literacy proficiency for Kindergarten and Grade One students;
2. To improve math proficiency for Kindergarten and Grade One students; 
3. To improve the socially responsible behavior of intermediate students when communicating on the web.
V. BIKE WEEK:

· Highlands 4th Annual Bike Week will start on Monday, April 27th with various activities each day. To get ready for this exciting event, come to the Parent/Student Bike Maintenance Clinic on Wednesday, April 22 from 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. at Highlands School in the courtyard. This event is sponsored by Different Bikes. No need to sign up, just bring your bike for a hands on workshop on how to maintain your bike and maybe even get a quick tune up!
Other Bike Week events include: 

Thursday, April 23: Cyclesmarts: grades 2, 3 and 4 will have in classroom training on bike safety. This is in preparation for the interactive training they will receive on their bikes the following week. Also, on this day every student will be sent home with coupons that they fill out each time they ride their bike. Starting April 27, drop these coupons off each day at the Check-in Point (Colwood side of school) and you can win a prize. There will be a daily prize draw. Grand prize is a GT Avalanche 3.0 mountain bike!

Monday, April 27: Ride your bike to school every day and bring your coupon to the Check-in Point.

Tuesday, April 28: Endless Biking: Grades 5, 6 and 7 will learn mountain biking skills. Instructors will ensure that students can participate regardless of skill level.

Wednesday, April 29: Kindergarten and Grade 1 Rodeo: This is a fun event where students learn to ride/scooter through various traffic patterns and learn about bike safety.

Note: The grade 7 ride with Ms. Meule has been cancelled. Instead, the grade 7s will participate in the Endless Biking event on Tuesday, April 28. Notice and waivers regarding this change will be sent to student/parents on Monday April 20. If you have any concerns with this change, please contact Ms. Meule.

Thursday, April 30: Lifecycle: Grades 2, 3 and 4. Through a series of fun sessions, students will learn about bike safety and will build confidence as riders. Students will practice shoulder checking, passing open car doors, negotiating four way stops and much more.

Friday, May 1: School Assembly at 1 p.m. Highlights of Bike Week and Grand Prize draw.

ALL SESSIONS RUN RAIN OR SHINE. PLEASE DRESS FOR THE WEATHER.

Students participating in the events on April 28, 29 and 30 need to bring their bikes, helmets and locks.
VI. TREASURER’S REPORT:

The past two months spending include:

February:
$128 – website payments for December & January

March:
$600 – speaker fees & $62 for website payments

Financial Statements can be viewed online

Maggie Pearce and Lori Nobes passed the Financial Statements. 
Meeting adjourned @ 9:00pm
NEXT HPAC GENERAL MEETING 
& ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
WEDNESDAY, May 20, 2009 @ 7:30pm
If you have any concerns or questions, feel free to contact a member of the HPAC Executive for further information or clarification.

Upcoming school activity dates to note:

May 6th & 7th 
Grade 4’s to Big House

May 8th 
Earthquake Day

May 21st 
Volunteer Tea

May 28th 
Talent Show and Ice Cream Night



June 4th
Grade 6 Track & Field

June 9th 
Swanguard Track & Field

June 12th 
Fun Day

June 23rd 
Grade 7 Farewell Ceremony (time to be confirmed)

June 24th 
Last day of School – assembly at 9:15am

